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March & April 2025  
Pastors and Prayer Partners, 

It is already April! The time is really flying by. It is hard for me to believe that in just a couple of weeks 
Easter will be upon us. We have a lot going on around Easter. The man I have been training will graduate 
from Bible Institute the Saturday before Easter. Then we will have a special Easter service on Sunday. On 
the Monday following Easter our church will have a fellowship. It is a chance for our people to hang out, 
have fun together, and eat a meal. They call it Easter Monday here. They had a good time last year when we 
had the Easter Monday fellowship, and they are looking forward to it again this year. Last year, we had to 
rent a tent for it, but this time, we will be able to have it in our church building, which is finally finished.  

We do have a prayer request regarding our church building. The man from the electric company came out 
to put in our meter box and get us set up for electricity. The contractor paid the man for our meter box and 
the hook-up fees. Then he never heard from the man again. He stole the money and never installed the 
meter. We are still without electricity. I had to buy a generator in December so we could keep the power on 
while we were having church service. The electric company of Ghana said the man does work for them, but 
he has not been responding to their calls and that he never turned in our paperwork. They have no record 
that we paid for our meter. They told us that the man had done this before, and we would have to get the 
police involved. The police arrested him, and we are waiting to see what will happen. Pray that this matter 
can get resolved soon so we can get the electricity back on in our church.   

We will be coming home for a furlough in June. I have some paperwork that I need to renew, and it is time 
to take Micah back to the States to live. He is our last child with us. We left our other two on our last 
furlough. Micah is 20 and ready to leave the nest. Pray for him and us as we make this transition. I already 
have a couple of meetings booked starting in July. If you would like us to come by and update your church 
on the ministry here in Ghana, you can email me or call me. I will try to contact all our churches when we 
get back to the States and get settled. 

I mentioned a retaining wall in our last prayer letter. We took a 
picture of the back of our church so you can better understand 
what we are talking about. We need to build a wall to keep the 
hill from eroding and from having a mudslide during the rainy 
season. When we build the wall, we will have a trench put in 
around the base of the church, kind of like a drainage ditch, so 
we can channel the water away from the building and keep it 
from coming in the windows and doors during the heavy rains 
and eroding away around our foundation. 

Once again thank you for your continued prayers and support. 
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